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	Comments


ERCOT submits these comments to strengthen the Business Case for Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 809.  As discussed at the 3/9/17 Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) meeting, there is a reliability benefit to the revisions contained in NPRR809 which has been added below.
	Revised Cover Page Language


	Business Case
	A number of recent Full Interconnection Studies (FISs) have identified stability limits associated with generating levels below the full capacity of newly interconnecting generating unit(s).  During the commissioning process for these units, the Interconnecting Entity (IE) provided updates to the model data used in the FIS having the potential to impact the results of the stability limit identified in the FIS.

In these instances, ERCOT established a GTC in order to ensure that the new unit could be brought On-Line with the expectation of being able to reliably operate the system.  However, due to time constraints, these GTCs had to be established based on the FIS without consideration given to the new model data obtained from the IE.

There is the potential for transmission system changes which were not reflected in the FIS to be implemented between completion of the FIS and the date when an IE first seeks to connect to the transmission system.
ERCOT should actively look to exit GTCs in order to minimize the reliability risk posed by having a stability constraint on the system.  


	Revised Proposed Protocol Language


None
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